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Administrative Law Section

On November 18, the Administrative Law 
Section is hosting a luncheon program at 
the Kellogg Center in East Lansing featuring 
the DNR and DEQ. Please join us. For more 
information, contact Michael J. Watza, chair-
elect, c/o Kitch Drutchas Wagner Valitutti 
& Sherbrook, 1 Woodward 24th Floor, De-
troit, MI 48226 or by e-mail at Mike.Watza@
Kitch.Com.

Alternative Dispute 
Resolution Section

The ADR Section is always looking for 
articles on mediation, arbitration, and ADR 
in general for publication in The ADR Quar-
terly. You can submit articles to Kevin Hen-
drick, Toni Raheem, or Phil Schaedler at 
their addresses in the State Bar Directory.

Business Law Section

The section presented its annual Ste-
phen H. Schulman Outstanding Business 
Lawyer Award to Justin Klimko at its annual 
meeting. The Small Business Forum will 
present a seminar this fall entitled “Green 
Energy and Minority and Women-Owned 
Businesses.” The next council meeting will 
be held on December 5 at Bodman in De-
troit. Watch for our monthly e-newsletter or 
visit our website at http://www.michbar.
org/business/ to learn more about the sec-
tion and upcoming events.

Environmental Law Section

The Environmental Law Section held a 
program at the State Bar Annual Meeting 
on September 16. Wayne Beyea of MSU’s 
Land Policy Institute discussed siting and 
zoning issues affecting wind energy facili-
ties. Presenters from the Michigan Depart-
ment of Environmental Quality, the U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers, and Niswander 
Environmental LLC discussed the future of 
wetlands regulation in Michigan. On No-
vember 5, the section will cosponsor a con-
ference on air and waste issues at Lansing 
Community College.

Information Technology 
Law Section

The section elected the following new 
council members at its September annual 
meeting: William Cosnowski, Jr., Jeanne M. 
Dunk, Carla M. Perrota, and Claudia Rast. 
The section successfully hosted its 2nd An-
nual Information Technology Law Seminar 
on October 29 in cooperation with ICLE. 
The topic was “Core Legal Issues in a High 
Tech Business World.” The next section meet-
ing is scheduled for November 12 at Jaffe’s 
Southfield office. All section members are 
invited to attend.

Law Practice Management and 
Legal Administrator Section

The election of officers and council mem-
bers took place at the section’s annual meet-
ing, held September 16 in conjunction with 
the State Bar Annual Meeting in Dearborn. 
Three ICLE partnerships were awarded this 

year to annual meeting attendees. Awaiting 
the State Bar’s approval process, the sec-
tion is looking forward to the final merger 
of the Law Practice Management Section and 
the Legal Administrator Section. Our next 
meeting is Saturday, November 7, in Lan-
sing. For details, visit http://www.michbar.
org/lawpractice/.

Real Property Law Section

Join us December 3 for the next Home-
ward Bound seminar, “B2B: From Brown-
fields to Boomtown,” 2 p.m.–5 p.m. at The 
Inn at St. John’s, Plymouth. Lynn A. Gandhi 
of Honigman Miller Schwartz and Cohn LLP 
will moderate. Faculty: Peter Anastor of MEDC; 
Steven Black, deputy city manager of com-
munity development for Bay City; John Byl 
of Warner Norcross & Judd LLP; and Grant 
Trigger of Real Estate Interests Group. At-
tend live or via webcast. Register at www.
icle.org/hb or call (877) 229-4350. n


